
 

     CITY OF WASHINGTON, ILLINOIS 
      City Council Agenda Communication 

 

 

 

Meeting Date:  09-08-2020 

 

Prepared By:  Brian Rittenhouse-Utilities Superintendent 

                         Kevin Schone-Public-Works Director 

 

Agenda Item:  Emergency Sewer Lining (CIPP) Hilldale Ave. 

 

Explanation:  During televising ahead of, and in support of the potential reconstruction of Hilldale 

Avenue, staff discovered a collapsed sanitary sewer pipe under a resident’s home. City crews were 

checking all the sanitary sewers that crossed under the railroad and through a wooded area when this 

collapse was found.  

Because of the urgency to get this sanitary pipe repaired, Hoerr Construction was contacted to make 

emergency repairs, the cost of these repairs is 23,855.00. The city could have only lined the collapsed 

area however there was a price break for doing more footage and because the sanitary pipe crossed 

under the railroad and through an area hard to access the decision was made to line these sections of 

pipe as well to lessen the risk of problems moving forward. 

Council will remember that Hoerr Construction was the low bid through the commodities bidding for 

CIPP in April of this year.  

 

Fiscal Impact:  $23,855.00 of the $150,000.00 budged for CIPP. Including these repairs, 

approximately $55,000 of the $150,000 in Acct # 501-00-800-3000 has been used.   

 

Recommendation 

Committee Discussion Summary: Staff anticipates these types of repairs and budgets in the event this 

work is needed. As such, staff recommends payment to Hoerr Construction in the amount of 

$23,855.00. 

 

Action Requested:  Approval of the requested amount. 


